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Introduction
Welcome to the fourth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter and to some great news!

The Library and Information Commission have agreed to provide funding to the Social Exclusion Action Planning Network - £6,000 until March 2000 - in order to "kick-start" our programme. In addition to the activities already being considered, this funding will mean that we will be able to develop the following:

1. the organisation of the first two meetings of the Network (and we will be contacting you shortly with dates/times for these);

2. the organisation of a seminar to begin to disseminate the findings of the Working Papers;

3. the organisation of a second seminar, out-of-London;

4. the organisation of a national conference late in 1999/early in 2000, open to Network members and others, on aspects of social exclusion;

5. the development of the Newsletter into a fuller, more informative means of disseminating information about social exclusion, libraries and the Network.

This is a very real opportunity for the member authorities to put into action initiatives for combatting social exclusion and for building a strong network for sharing and developing successful approaches.

Our other good news is that we now have 17 public library authorities as members of the Network, with another three in the process of enrolling.

John Pateman & John Vincent


First meeting of the Action Planning Network
As indicated above, we will be in touch with you shortly about dates/times/venue for the first meeting.

At this meeting, we would like to be able to agree on a mission statement and broad aims for the Network, as well as deciding how you, as members, would like to see it develop: for example, are those of you who suggested (at the February conference) topics you would be interested in pursuing still keen to do so? 

Please give this some thought - and look out for details of our first meeting!


Newsletter
Again as noted above, we want to be able to develop the Newsletter into something which will be of very real use to you.

To date, I have not received any comments on the first three issues, nor any items for inclusion.

Are you finding items of interest? Have you found the book reviews of value? Are you obtaining information here that you have not found anywhere else?

Please let us have your comments on the first four Newsletters - and, even better, some items for the next one! Please mail comments/copy/letters to John Vincent, Wisteria Cottage, Nadderwater, Exeter EX4 2JQ or fax them on 01392-256045.

JV


News from the Research Project, Public Library Policy & Social Exclusion
This Project is funded by the Library & Information Commission and is being led by Leeds Metropolitan University in partnership with the London Borough of Merton and Sheffield City Libraries.

The survey questionnaire to all public library authorities is about to be distributed - this will give us a strong indication of the extent to which social exclusion is being tackled by public libraries, and we look forward to receiving your responses!

We have just commenced the case studies, with one in a Welsh authority, and an English county library authority and two London boroughs are next.

John Vincent has been asked to speak at the Public Library Authorities Conference in Torquay in October: John will be outlining progress on the research project, and identifying some of the key issues which have arisen so far.

Martin Dutch has written an outline of the project for the Aslib Social Sciences Information Group (ASSIGnation 16 (3) April 1999, pp15-18).


DCMS Working Group on Social Inclusion in Public Libraries
The Department of Culture, Media and Sport has established a Working Group to prepare some policy proposals which will be launched by the Government in the autumn, to be followed by a consultation process.

John Pateman is a member of the Working Group, and Dave Muddiman has been asked to speak to its next meeting about the work of the Research Project, and how the two processes should inter-relate.


Book Reviews
Debbie Weekes and Cecile Wright. Improving practice: a whole school approach to raising the achievement of African Caribbean youth. Runnymede Trust, 1998 (0 902397 97 4)

As the Foreword describes, this book "evaluate[s] a number of initiatives by schools and community organisations to tackle the educational disadvantage experienced by many young Black people" and it also "poses a number of challenges to teachers, headteachers, school governors, parents, researchers, community-based educational organisations, politicians and others responsible for ensuring inclusive educational provision." (p i)

It asks - and begins to answer - a number of important questions: "should initiatives specifically target Black pupils?" "What is the basis of a genuine school-community partnership?" "Can pupil participation in decision-making support pupil learning?" "Can school inspection processes contribute to racial equality?"

Chapter 6 describes some of the methods by which a whole-school approach can be developed, and Chapter 7 gives an action plan for improving practice. Whilst these are obviously intended for the audience outlined above, nevertheless there is much which is applicable to public libraries, especially those responsible for running school library services; for example, just place the following in a public library context:
"Race equality and equal opportunities policy and practice
All schools should have a 'race' equality and equal opportunities policy. The policy should be a central element in developing an inclusive school ethos. It should be intricately linked to school development and cover all aspects of school life. It should include the following:

· Provision of suitable training for teaching and auxiliary staff on relevant aspects of race equality and equality of opportunity good practice.

· Clear procedures for responding to racist bullying and racial harassment.

· A commitment to eliminating racial or other disparities in educational performance.

· Linking monitoring inequalities to a strategy for systematic reviews and, where necessary, change.

· A specific commitment to ensuring that discipline will be fair, with similar treatment for all students in response to similar behaviour.

· Within the school, a senior staff member should be given the responsibility for ensuring that the race equality and equal opportunities policy is effectively implemented in all aspects of school life." (p42)
Robin Richardson and Angela Wood. Inclusive schools, inclusive society: race and identity on the agenda. Trentham Books, 1999 (1 85856 203 1)

Produced by Race on the Agenda in partnership with the Association of London Government and Save the Children (and with an introduction by Doreen Lawrence), this book draws on the findings, views and recommendations of a number of key pieces of recent research (including Improving practice ...)

It examines the main issues of identity (uniqueness and belonging, youth identity and street cred, culture and faith, racism and identity, 'national' identity) and sets some tasks for schools; and of race (how White Britain treats Black Britain, racism as a belief-system, origins of racism, racism's two strands, institutional racism, anti-racist education, anti-anti-racism [sic], teaching about race, dealing with racist behaviour). The book then goes on to explore how these affect the curriculum, relationships, management and planning,.

The discussions of terminology and approaches to defining terms such as institutional racism make this of value to us all. In addition, some of the examples (such as "Racial inequality in institutions - dimensions and examples" p35) are again directly applicable to public libraries.

It concludes with a very useful bibliography and list of addresses and Websites.

These two titles are important additions to the literature on race and school achievement, and, as indicated above, can - and should - be applied to the public library context.

JV


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments, items for inclusion in the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

fax: 01392 256045
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